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CHAIR’S NOTE
OPTIONS TO ADDRESS THE GAP BETWEEN INCOME AND EXPENDITURES OF THE ORGANIZATION, AND TO PROPOSE A COURSE OF ACTION TO THE PERMANENT COUNCIL; AND MEASURES TO ENCOURAGE THE TIMELY PAYMENT OF QUOTAS BY MEMBER STATES
The General Assembly, in its resolution AG/RES. 1 (XLIIII-E/12) operative paragraph III.A.4.b and c, instructed the following:
•
To request the CAAP, with the support of the Secretariat for Administrative and Budgetary Affairs , to study options to address the gap between income and expenditures of the Organization, and to propose a course of action to the Permanent Council by March 30, 2013, bearing in mind the recommendations of the Board of External Auditors; and,

•
To request the CAAP to include in its work plan for 2012-2013, a point for discussions on measures to encourage the timely payment of quotas by member state.

The document titled “BACKGROUND DATA ON THE "GAP BETWEEN INCOME AND EXPENDITURES OF THE OAS," distributed on January 25 with classification CP/CAAP/INF. 57/13 rev.1, provides a starting point for analysing the trends in expenditures and income.  It also provides background information on measures of austerity previously deployed by the General secretariat to address the financial gap, such as:
1) Quota Increase

2) Modification of quota scale

3) Reduction of number of posts

4) Depletion of the reserve sub-fund to address gaps from 2008 – 2010

5) Reduction of non-personnel expenditures
Moving forward, the Chair of the CAAP proposes the following methodology: 
1) Bearing in mind that the issue of gap between expenditures and revenue and measures to encourage timely payment are closely linked, the CAAP should discuss these issues in conjunction, in order to develop a comprehensive strategy;

2) The SAF with the support of Legal Services, should develop a business case for all available options to address the gap between expenditures and timely payment, laying out the pros and cons of each option, their risk and impact; and,

3) Examine the following options, bearing in mind that the organization may continue to operate in a climate of financial austerity, with zero nominal growth and controlled expenditures:

a. Re-assessment of  the Smart Parity, Cost of Living Adjustment, and Salaries at scale for a determined period of time in order to stabilize the budget, and subject to review; 

b. Assessment of the distribution of professional versus general services personnel within the organization;

c. Quota scale assessment formula and  options;

d. Financial viability of the “discount” policy;

e. Feasibility of introducing financial penalties for late payments, and other measures to encourage timely payments;

f. Viability of maintaining the personnel costs at 64.38% of the Regular Fund Budget; and,

g. Elimination of select programs.
Next Steps

The Chair proposes to delegate this topic to the Working Group on the Review of OAS programs, who will be tasked with studying options and making recommendations.  The CAAP will bring these recommendations to the Permanent Council in due course.
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